
Leadership Team-Report for September 13, 2011 
Attendance: Rich and Jolee Joos, Connie and Dennis Strain, Casey and Kim Goodson, John 

Kennedy, Dean and Darlene Hall, Jack Donner 
Absent: Kim and Alan Chavez 
 
Prayer requests were taken for Shirley Chance and the CMA presence at the Aspencade event in 
Ruidoso. 
 
The previous minutes were read and approved by the leadership team. 
 
FINANCIAL 

• The leadership team voted to give mission funds of: 
o $400 to the Free Store 
o $500 to Crossroad’s Church of Bozeman, MT 
o $557.35 to the Albuquerque Rescue Mission 
o $155.22 to the benevolence fund 

• The team approved the current finance report. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 

• The leadership team discussed the need to outsource the church payroll to a local CPA 
due to difficulties with QuickBooks payroll.  The leadership team voted to hire Larry 
Scripter to take care of all payroll reports. 

• Plumbing for the new buildings has not been completed yet.  Electrical power is now 
supplied to all rooms.  The refrigerated air units that came with the buildings will not 
work with the buildings’ power supply.  The electrical and sheetrock work is being done 
by volunteers.  New units will need to be purchased before Spring. 

• The leadership team voted to give John Kennedy a $3000 bonus for the current quarter. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 

• The leadership team discussed the idea of promoting the building fund to the church.  The 
team voted to have a church-wide love offering for Growing God’s house on October 16th. 

• Kim Goodson presented a plan to for the church to host a Harvest Festival on October 29th 
for elementary-aged children.  The leadership team voted to approve her plans. 

• The leadership team voted to pay the registration fees for John and Jim Gardner to 
attend the Baptist Convention financial seminar. 

• The leadership voted to give a love offering of $1500 to Ken Ziegler for his great work on 
the new buildings. 

• Jolee gave an update on the state of the Youth department.  Jon and Vicki Malk are now 
the Youth leaders. 
 

The meeting ended with a closing prayer. 


